

Dear Parents/Guardians

## 2020 Information

Payment of 2020 School Compulsory Charges and Voluntary Contributions will ensure your child is provided with all the necessary resources to assist them achieve success in their subjects. Payments are to be finalised prior to the end of Term 1, Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> April 2020.

We welcome payments in a range of ways to assist you with family budgeting. Payments can be made by cash, Eftpos, credit card, over the phone or by direct deposit BSB 066-162 Account number 10682762, using your child's name as reference. Instalments from your credit card can be as little as \$10 per week. Please call the School Finance Officer for more details.

Also to assist with easy payments the school's QKR Commonwealth Bank Payment App can be downloaded onto your phone or tablet. Visit our website for all the instructions on how this works.

Thornlie Senior High School is now registered for Centrepay with Centrelink. Please call the School Finance Officer for further details.

Please note School Charges are compulsory as per the Department of Education therefore, should they not be finalised by **Thursday 9**<sup>th</sup> **April 2020** the debt will be forwarded onto our Debt Collection Agency for follow up.

Also please note that should Year 11 and 12 students wish to attend the Senior School Ball the compulsory charges are to be paid in full by **Thursday 9**<sup>th</sup> **April 2020.** 

## SECONDARY ASSISTANCE SCHEME

Applications for the Secondary Assistance Scheme are available from 3<sup>rd</sup> February 2020 at the Administration Office. Secondary Assistance Scheme applications close **4.00pm Thursday 9<sup>TH</sup> April 2020.** If you hold a Centrelink Healthcare Card, Centrelink Pensioner Concession Card, or a Veterans' Affairs Pensioner Card you may be eligible for this payment. Call the School Finance Officer for more details.

PURCHASE OF BOOKLIST/STATIONERY is from Officemax: officemaxschools.com.au

PURCHASE OF UNIFORMS is from Uniform Concepts: nellgray.com.au

The 2020 booklist and uniform order form can be downloaded from the school's website: www.thornlieshs.wa.edu.au

Please note our Administration Office closes for school holidays from Thursday 19<sup>th</sup> December 2019 at 4.00pm and reopens Wednesday 29 January 2020 at 8.00am for the new school year.

Regards

Administration Team Thornlie Senior High School 20 November 2019

2 Ovens Road, THORNLIE WA 6108

T 08 9376 2100 E thornile.shs@education.wa.edu.au